
In loving memory of 

KATHY KLENK

1975 - 2015

Stay true to yourself
and your soul will smile!

I am the only one who
can make me happy!

My opinion about me
is the only one that matters!!

I am a beautiful Spirit
in a big body
and I love myself!!!

Kathy Marie Klenk passed away very peacefully in St. Paul's 
Hospital, Saskatoon, Saskatchewan on Sunday, March 1, 2015.
She leaves to mourn, her parents, Ronald Klenk and Marjorie 
(nee Kerr); brother Christopher Klenk (Janette); grandmother 
Isabelle Kerr, of Weyburn; uncles and aunts, Dianne (Klenk) 
Kerr, Dennis and Pat Kerr, Gary and Judy Kerr, and numerous 
cousins. Kathy was born on September 21, 1975 in Regina 
General Hospital, she was born 2 months premature and spent 
5 weeks in an incubator, before we could bring her home. She 
grew up in Imperial, she took her schooling at Imperial School, 
she really loved Imperial and loved her family too much to move 
anywhere else. Kathy worked part time in the library in Imperial 
and enjoyed every minute of her time, especially the time spent 
with people that came into the library. Kathy always had a very 
big smile for everyone she met, loved visiting with people and 
her smile and laughter touched the hearts of everyone she met. 
Although she was taken from us far to soon, she has left a very 
good impression on everyone she came in contact with, and she 
will be dearly missed. Kathy’s family thanks you for attending 
and invite you to join them for lunch and a time of fellowship in 
the lower level of the church following the graveside service.
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St. Pius X Roman Catholic Church

Imperial Saskatchewan

OFFICIATING
Msgr. Matthew Tuffuor-Amoah

REGISTER ATTENDANTS
Beatrice Remlinger   Sarah Chamberlain

USHERS
Dawn Milligan   Pastor Paul Gosselin

MASS SERVER
Jenna Joa

INTERMENT
Imperial Cemetery

URNBEARER
Christopher Klenk

PIANIST
Pat Joa

ORGANIST
Bev McLane


